Town of Sanbornton

Box 124, 573 Sanborn Road, Sanbornton New Hampshire 03269  Tel. 603.286.8303   Fax. 603.286.9544


DRAFT

MINUTES
Business Meeting
Sanbornton Planning Board

Meeting Date and Time: 
Thursday, August 16, 2012 at 7:00 PM
Meeting Place:

Town Office Building, 573 Sanborn Road, Sanbornton, NH

The meeting was called to order by Planning Board Chairman Bormes at 7:00 PM.

Roll Call:

Regular Members present:
Don Bormes, Carmine Cioffi, Dick Gardner


Alternate Members present:
Will Ellis


Regular Members absent:
Evelyn Auger, Karen Ober


Alternate Members absent:
Nick Orgettas

Others Present:




Bob Ward, Town Planner 


Mark Moore (Applicant/Owner, Giguerre Auto Wholesalers)

Jerry Isabel (Manager, Giguerre Auto Wholesalers)


Philip Hastings (Applicant’s Attorney)


Don Duval (Applicant’s Land Surveyor)


Jiri Hajek (Applicant’s Engineer)

       Seating of Alternates for absent Members:


Will Ellis was seated for Evelyn Auger
Approval of draft Planning Board meeting minutes from 08/02/2012

Dick Gardner suggested that the minutes not be acted upon pending proof reading and 
editing by Bob Ward.  The Planning Board agreed to table the approval of the 
08/02/2012 minutes and to consider approval at its next meeting. 

New Business
a. Update on status of Sanbornton Tree Warden position:  Bob Ward informed the Planning Board that Steve Ober has been appointed to the position of Tree Warden by the Board of Selectmen and that he will contact Steve for his input on any future applications for tree cutting on scenic roads prior to the Planning Board’s public hearing to consider such matters.
b. Discussion re Sanbornton representation on Lakes Region Planning Commission’s committees:  
Bob Ward raised the question of Sanbornton representation on the LRPC’s Board of Commissioners and Transportation Advisory Committee.  

The Board confirmed that Carmine Cioffi has been reappointed by the Selectmen as one of Sanbornton’s two LRPC Commissioners.  Ralph Carter is currently Sanbornton’s other LRPC Commissioner.  

Concerning representation on the LRPC’s Transportation Advisory Committee (TAC), there were no Planning Board members willing to be appointed.  Bob stressed that the TAC is a very important committee as it must review and comment on all transportation projects which include Federal funding and that the new Transportation Section of the Master Plan recommends that Sanbornton actively participate in the activities of the TAC concerning transportation planning at the regional level and that therefore Sanbornton representation on the TAC is highly important.  Bob suggested that an alternative which other towns in the region utilize is to appoint their Town Planner to represent them either as an interim regular member of the TAC or as an alternate member to attend TAC meetings when the regular member cannot attend.  Carmine Cioffi moved that the Town Planner be appointed as Sanbornton’s representative on the TAC, Dick Gardner seconded and the motion was approved unanimously.     
c. PUBLIC HEARING re Application P12-S06 /Giguere Auto Wholesalers: Applicant requests Board approval of a new site plan under Site Plan Review Regulations.  This proposal concerns an existing lot identified as Tax Map 24, Lots 18, which is located on US Route 3 (968 Laconia Road) and which contains 0.44 acres.  Applicant proposes a revised site plan for commercial use as a retail sales operation for sale of used motor vehicles.  This property is located in the Commercial Zoning District and Aquifer Overlay Zoning District.

Chairman Bormes opened the public hearing at 7:18 PM.  Town Planner Bob Ward reported that public and abutter notices were done and all application fees have been paid.  He indicated that all items on the application checklist have been provided by the applicant however a required document, the Planning Board’s engineer review and report had not been secured.  This report would be included as provided by Section IV, A (17) of the Site Plan Review Regulations.  The Board discussed that matter of retaining a professional engineer to review and report on the adequacy of the applicant’s site plan and storm water management plan.  After extensive discussion Dick Gardner moved, Carmine Cioffi seconded and the Board approved unanimously that Don Bormes and Bob Ward were delegated authority to proceed with obtaining an engineer to review and report on the applicant’s plans.  Because no third party engineering review and report was provided, Don Bormes moved that the application be declared incomplete, Carmine Cioffi seconded and the Board approved the motion by a vote of 3 to 1.  After the motion passed the Board decided to narrow the search for engineering review services to Keach/Nordstrom, DuBois/King and Jerry Lang.

The applicant’s engineer Jiri Hajek presented the proposed site plan and storm water management plan.  He indicated that the applicant was requesting waivers of the following sections of the Site Plan Review Regulations: V.B.2.; V.E.1. and V. F.1-4.  The Board did not take action on granting the requested waivers.  The Board requested 
a copy of the Penn State University report on the “UP-FLOW FILTER” system as well as the “UP-FLOW FILTER” system maintenance contract.


The Board asked if the applicant was agreeable to extension, if needed, of the 65-day application review deadline which is prescribed by State law and the applicant expressed agreement.  Chairman Bormes continued the public hearing to a date certain, specifically to 7:15 PM on September 20.
Old Business

a. Update on Black Brook Watershed Management Plan:  Bob Ward reported that two public information meetings are scheduled for 08/17/12 and 08/24/12.

b. Review of draft proposal recommending possible planning and zoning measures for controlling non-point pollution and protecting water quality of Lake Winnisquam.  The Board was provided copies of this draft proposal on 08/02/12 and review of this proposal is pending and will be discussed at the next Board meeting.

c. Update on progress of the Housing Advisory Committee in preparing new Housing Section of the Sanbornton Master Plan.  Bob Ward reported on progress being made by the committee and proposed work schedule.
d. Discussion re enforcement of Sanbornton’s land use regulations was carried to the next Planning Board meeting.
d. Other Business
e. Planners Update
a. Correspondence:  None
b. Up-coming meetings, conferences and workshops of interest to Planning Board:  The Planning Board approved the Town Planner attending the NH Housing Finance Authority’s Statewide Housing Conference scheduled for 10/30/12.
Meeting Adjourned:  Chairman Bormes adjourned the meeting at 9:12 PM.
Respectfully submitted,

Bob Ward

Town Planner
